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Dear Hoffman Families, 

We recently revised the “Playground” section of our Student Expectations Packet, and I am 
happy to share the new expectations with you: 

PLAYGROUND EXPECTATIONS 

Be Respectful
• Listen carefully at all times to all adults on duty. 
• By word and action show respect to all other students and adults. 

Be Responsible
• Line up quickly and quietly when recess is over. I should stay in my line, facing 

forward, with nothing in my hands. When I hear the whistle, my voice should 
be at Level 0 so I can hear the adults on duty. 

• Wear appropriate clothes for the weather and keep my indoor clothes and 
shoes dry.  This means wear boots and gloves to play in the snow, and wear 
snow pants to kneel or sit in the snow. 

Be Safe
• Share the playground equipment and to use it as intended (Examples: No 

running up the slide, no climbing on top of the monkey bars).  Keep tag games 
away from the play equipment. 

• Play safely without grabbing, play fighting, or putting myself or others in 
danger.  Use PE rules for team sports. 

• Remain within the boundaries of the playground.  
• Ask an adult to go inside for the restroom or nurse, and report back to the 

adult when I return to the playground. 
• Use snow only for building - not for tunnels, eating, climbing, kicking, or 

throwing. 
• Stay away from ice and icicles. 

Please take a moment to review these with your child to help ensure a safe and fun recess for 
all! 

Sincerely, Selene Stewart  

… from the principal’s desk …  



  

16th ANNUAL HE/HO INTERNATIONAL FAIR 
Friday, February 1st, 2019 

Henking School 
6:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

Tour our cultural rooms filled with treasures from around the world.  Also enjoy making 
your own craft or playing a game in each room. Children will chart their progress using 
their International passports. 

Some of the countries represented will be Austria, China, France, India, Ireland, Italy, 
Mexico, Poland, Puerto Rico, Romania and Whales! 

We will have amazing performances including Greek dancers, a beautiful Indian classical 
dance, and an exciting karate demonstration!  

Come join Ms. Sarasin in our Music From Around the World room and enjoy learning 
about and playing something new! 

Visit our International Café and taste treats from around the world. Please bring small 
bills as the cost of items will be from $1-2. 

Please contact Carla Harabetian at carlam@gmail.com or Loretta Barsamian at 
loretta.barsamian@comcast.net for more information. 

mailto:carlam@gmail.com
mailto:loretta.barsamian@comcast.net


Parent Connect 
Mark your calendars for our next large group presentation on January 30th. 2019 at Attea 
Middle School from 7:00-8:30pm:  “SnapChat” for Parents: Parenting Children & 
Adolescents in the Era of Social Media.   D34 administrators and teachers, experts from 
the Family Service Center, and a representative from the Glenview Police Department will 
discuss a variety of topics relevant to parenting in the digital age.  For more information about 
D34 Parent Connect and to see the full schedule visit https://www.glenview34.org/d34-
parentconnect  

International Fair Update 
Join us Friday, February 1st from 6:00-8:00 pm for this fun, free family event!! 
Tour our cultural rooms filled with treasures from around the world.  Also enjoy making your 
own craft or playing a game in each room. Children will chart their progress using their 
International passports. Our countries represented this year will be Austria, China, France, 
India, Ireland, Italy, Mexico, Poland, Puerto Rico, Romania, and Wales! We will have 
amazing performances including Greek dancers, a beautiful Indian classical dance, and an 
exciting karate demonstration! Come join Ms. Sarasin in our Music From Around the 
World room and enjoy learning about and playing something new! Visit our International 
Café and taste treats from around the world. Please bring small bills as the cost of items will be 
from $1-2. 
  

The Emoji Invasion is coming to the 2019 HE/HO Pancake Breakfast 
Get ready for games and fun in addition to the delicious pancake breakfast for you to enjoy 
with your family, friends, and our HE/HO Community.  Save the date for Saturday, 
February 23rd, 2019.  8:00am or 9:30am seatings are available.  Space is limited-so click 
here to register now! 

Trex Plastic Recycling Challenge 
Think beyond the bag when it comes to recycling plastic! Help our students collect 
polyethylene to WIN the #TrexRecyclingChallenge! Collection boxes will be out at school 
through mid-April.  In addition to plastic grocery and retail bags, you can recycle bread bags, 
newspaper sleeves, bubble wrap and more. Check out the full list of plastic items at http://
bit.ly/2aa0PBM, and support our students by dropping off your recyclables at Henking or 
Hoffman!  

https://www.glenview34.org/d34-parentconnect
http://hehopta.org/event-3153505
http://bit.ly/2aa0PBM


The 14th Annual 
GEF Recital Night
Sponsored by The Glenview Education Foundation
The 14th Annual GEF Recital Night
When

Thursday, Jan. 31st, 6-8pm
Where

2500 Chestnut Avenue
 

Glenview, IL

Get Directions

The Glenview Education Foundation Funds the 14th Annual GEF 
Recital Night!
Please join us for the 14th Annual GEF Recital Night held at Attea Middle School. Recital Night is an 
opportunity for Glenview School District's students to receive immediate feedback from a professional 
musician in a performance setting. Please check with your child's band, orchestra or choir director for 
official performance times.

We thank the GEF for so generously funding this wonderful event for our young musicians!
Elgin Symphony Orchestra Small Ensembles to Perform
In addition to students performing, this year four professional ensembles (percussion trio, brass quintet, 
woodwind quintet and string quartet) return to the GEF Recital Night! The schedule allows students to 
perform and to attend a professional recital. Please make sure to reserve at least one recital time to hear 
the ensembles from the Elgin Symphony Orchestra. The recital schedule is below.

https://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=42.0886358%252C-87.81958209999999&hl=en

